SDMC Minutes

The members present: Jorge Argaez, Linda Bellard, Irma Chairez, Janie Leos,

Monica Orange, Elizabeth Nitsch and Veronica Bravo. Martha Vanegas attended by

principal invitation.

Principal Bellard reviewed the state of the school as it relates to TEA Rating. Garcia ES

met standard, but is identified for targeted support and improvement.

The School Improvement Plan document was sent to the members prior to the meeting for

review and input. Principal Bellard stated it is in draft form, which means there is time for

revisions. The document has TEA requirements embedded in it to address the required

targeted areas. Mr. Argaez stated he perused the SIP and did not recommend any changes.

Ms. Chairez stated she focused on the math content. She stated it is aligned with what we

are doing, nothing needs to change. Ms. Leos agreed with both Mr. Argaez and Ms.

Chairez. The parents and community member present agreed with the teachers. All

members approved the SIP as written.

There will be an SDMC election to replace four members who resigned from the district.

Principal Bellard asked the members to encouraged colleagues to submit concerns, and

that Mr. Bolt will continue with the culture development activities started last school via

his role as a Career Pathways Teacher Leader Culture Specialist.

Principal Bellard thanked the PTO members and community member for their support in

the previous school year.

Ms. Vanegas was silent the entire meeting.




